Minutes of the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission August 15, 2024
The meeting started at 5:00PM.
In attendance: Charlie Wolcott, Claire Von Karls, Chris Ellms, Judy and Larry Sawyer.

JUDY made a motion to accept the minutes of the July meeting and CHARLIE seconded the
motion. All agreed.

We discussed paying for the replacement trees on the Meeting House lawn. We will get a
quote from Peter Carbonneau and the specifics about size and planting. Larry will contact
Peter and report back to the Commission members via email.

CHARLIE WOLCOTT suggested adding the recommended correlated color temperature to
the exterior lighting requirements approved by the Planning Board. We agreed and LARRY
will create the insert to be added. We will discuss this with the Planning Board September
4™ during our joint meeting.

A reminder that September 4, 2024 we are participating in a joint meeting with the Planning
Board and Tara Bamford to finalize our part of the Master Plan.

CHARLIE, JUDY and LARRY will walk the proposed new trail at Coffin Pond Saturday August
17 at 8:00AM. The new trail will eliminate the treacherous sections of the current Berm Trail
and allow bicycles to safely pass.

The next meeting is September 19" with a planned Zoom meeting with NH Turtle Rescue.
Amy Venezia has graciously agreed to be our technical savior. Zoom is scheduled for 30
minutes and will start at 5:00PM.

CLAIRE made a motion to adjourn and CHRIS seconded the motion and all approved. The
meeting adjourned at 6:45.



